
Local Government Act 1972 Section 123 

Notice of Intended Disposal of Open Space Land 

 

Notice is given under section 123(1)(2A) of the Local Government Act 1972 that 

Winchester City Council following consultation with all of the residents of Moors 

Close Colden Common Winchester  intends to change the use of part of the open 

space land ( approximate area 203 square metres)  in the front of numbers 

15,16,17,18,19 and 20 Moors Close  from open space land to an access way and 

car parking spaces for the use of the residents of  15,16,17,18.19 and 20 Moors 

Close ( the Residents). 

The open space in question( Open Space Land) is shown edged red on a plan that 

may be inspected at the Reception Desk Ground Floor City Offices Colebrook Street 

Winchester SO23 9LJ 

It is intended to grant the Residents licences to drive motor vehicles over the drive 

and park motor vehicles in designated car parking spaces to be constructed on the 

Open Space Land. 

The creation of the new parking spaces will reduce car parking congestion in Moors 

Close    

The area of the Open Space Land will no longer be available to be used for the 

purpose of public recreation. 

Any person who objects to the proposed disposal  of the above mentioned parcel of 

land should notify  Fiona Churcher  of the said objection in writing to Winchester City 

Council City Offices Colebrook Street Winchester SO23 9LJ or via email to                                                

fchurcher@winchester.go.uk by 12 noon on the  20 November  2019 

Winchester City Council  

City Offices  

Colebrook Street 

Winchester SO23 9JL 

 

Dated 29 October 2019 


